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NOVA SCOTIA UTILITY AND REVIEW BOARD 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

_________________________________________________________________________     
 

THE MUNICIPALITY OF THE COUNTY OF CUMBERLAND has made application to 
the Board under section 368 of the Municipal Government Act to reduce the number of 
councillors and polling districts from 13 to 8 and to set the new boundaries for the 
polling districts for the municipal election to be held in October 2020.  The hearing has 
been scheduled as follows: 

 
 

Hearing starts:  Thursday, February 20, 2020 
    Starting at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Evening session:  Thursday, February 20, 2020  
    Starting at 6:30 p.m. (if speakers register)  
     
  
Hearing Location: Municipal Council Chambers 

1395 Blair Lake Road 
Upper Nappan, Nova Scotia 
 

Board Hearings are open to the public and you may participate as follows: 
 
 

• You may speak at the hearing. If you wish to speak, you must notify 
the Board in writing by Thursday, February 13, 2020 
 

• You may make written comments by sending a letter to the Clerk of the 
Board at P.O. Box 1692, Unit “M”, Halifax, NS B3J 3S3, or by email at:  
board@novascotia.ca, or by fax at (902) 424-3919 by Thursday, 
February 13, 2020 

 
As part of a governance review conducted by the Municipality, Council has decided 
that the Municipality will change from a Warden to a Mayor.  Council’s decision to 
change to a Mayor is not subject to review by the Board in this matter. 
 
A copy of the application is available for inspection during regular business hours at 
the Municipal Office, 1395 Blair Lake Road, Upper Nappan, Nova Scotia, and at the 
offices of the Board, Summit Place, 3rd Floor, 1601 Lower Water Street, Halifax, Nova 
Scotia or on the Board’s website at https://nsuarb.novascotia.ca/, by clicking on 
"Matters & Evidence", and in the “Go Directly to Matter” search box, enter Matter No. 
M09530. 

https://nsuarb.novascotia.ca/

